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November 3, 2009

Meeting was brought to order at 6:58 pm by Craig Rogers, President. 
2008-2009 officers present were Scott Browning, Patty Paris and Wendy Fink. 

Attendees: Vern Rutledge, Jo Rutledge, Susan Rubenking, Vania Hannah, Joe Maurer, Sherri Maurer, Dave Farrar, Tracey Farrar, Tim Clifton, Janice Douglas, Debbi Dietz, Brian Dietz,  Thomas Williams, Lesli Williams, Deana Neil, Shawn Neil, randy Elkins, Cody Diskin, Brian Vincent, Mike Estes, Tiffany Vogt, Debbie Hortin, Jason Stalter, Ron Ragle, Bill Motzer

Athletic Directors Report
Sport                         Season                                  Highlights
	Football:
	5 – 5
 
	 7th playoff appearance in 8 years

	Volleyball:
	18 – 12
 
	 4th place finish in the HOIC Conference Tournament

	Soccer:
	9 – 11 - 1
	*Chase Kelly set a record with 31 goals
 

	Golf:   
	20 – 4
	*Won team regional by 3 strokes / Kevin Clore set a state school record
 


 

                                                                       
Fisher will now honor athletes with a Tri Athlete patch for those who participate in three sports.

Treasurers Report
Checking account balance $9,264, savings account balance $15,646.75. 
Old Business
Thank you to all businesses who sponsored tailgates this year: Dewey State Bank, All Area Sports, Action Rents, Fisher National Bank, Amvets Post 52.  We sold out at three of the four games!  
New Business
Football Playoff Shirts:  Shirts are paid for in full.  

Golf Team:  Ken is working on a design for the regional team.

Booster Club Website:  
New web site is up and can be accessed by visiting www.fisherathleticboosters.com or www.fisher.k12.il.us/boosters.  Comments/suggestions/questions are welcome.  The link on the home page (bottom right) will send an email to Craig Rogers.  

Fisher High School Hall of Fame:  
No objections to the by-laws were made since our last meeting so the committee proceeded.  Vote to approve – motion was made by Craig Rogers, move was made by Mike Estes and seconded by Vania Hannah.  Motion carries.  New by-laws will be posted on the FAB website. (see Article V)

The first round of inductees will be announced December 12th between the JV and Varsity boys’ home basketball game.  The plaques that will be given this night will be purchased with donations from Fisher National Bank, HA Stuehm Co., Design Manufacturing, Greg’s Auto Body and Dewey State Bank.  We will call this “Hall of Fame Day” and will host a dinner from 4:30 to 6:00ish.  The money raised will be used to purchase the next round of plaques.  FAB will purchase the meat and Oscar Bayler has offered to cook for us.  We will ask for donations from FAB club members and HOF committee members to supply side dishes and desserts.  Deana Neal has volunteered to organize the dinner.  Jim Shepherd will MC and will introduce the first 17 inductees from the 40’s, 50’s and 60’s.  FYI:  The HOF committee sent out 50 nomination forms and received 37 back.  In order to be inducted, 4 out of 7 of the HOF committee members had to vote yes for that person.  6 of the 17 were voted in unanimously!

Cash Bash
The Cash Bash is scheduled for March 13, 2010.  Meetings will start in January to send out mailings and begin ticket sales.  Volunteers are needed!  Please contact Craig Rogers if you are interested in helping.

Coaches Requests
Wrestling co-op:  Shwinn Airdyn – resistance bike - $650-$700 to be kept in the weight room at GCMS High School.   Motion made by Mike Estes, seconded by Wendy Fink, all were in favor.

High School Baseball:  1 Nike and 3 Louisville Slugger wooden bats - $540.  Motion made by Craig Rogers, seconded by Joe Mauer, all were in favor.

Junior High Track:  Starting block cart - $300.  Motion made by Vania Hannah, seconded by Randy Elkins, all were in favor.  

Coach Diskin was introduced – replacing Ms. Donna Maier as PE Teacher at FGS.  He is also the baseball, track and boys basketball coach for the FJHS.

Jim & Linda Hoogstrat were present at tonight’s meeting to introduce an idea for a fund raiser.  They are selling 3 x 5 metal plaques to go on blocks that will go around the base of the scoreboard at the football field.  The blocks will be black with orange mortar.  The plaques are $40 each and could possibly earn up to $1500 for the booster club.  Linda will be at all Fisher basketball games selling the plaques.
The question was raised about the possibility of FAB funding an all-weather track.  This would be a long-term project as it is very costly.  If someone in the club would offer to spearhead the project and find out if there are any grants available it would be something we can talk about. 

A request was made to get the dryers working in the women’s bathroom at the football field.  

A big thank-you to our local Amvets – they have done a lot to help Fisher Athletic Boosters!



Next meeting:  Tuesday March 16th at 7:00
